APPROVED

B O A R D   O F   S E L E C T M E N

NON-PUBLIC   MEETING   MINUTES 

JULY 20TH, 2009

************************************************

Following appropriate vote in the business session of the July 20th, 2009 meeting, the Chairman called to order a non-public session at 10:15 PM in the New Durham Library located off Old Bay Road, New Durham, NH.

Present:

Ronald Gehl, Chairman

David Bickford, Selectman

Also Present:

April Whittaker, Recorder

The board met with Cathy Orlowicz regarding an historical building and sought advises regarding the board’s continued interest in having the building donated to the town.  Mrs. Orlowicz recapped historic perspectives connected with the building and where it might eventually be moved.  The board supported Mrs. Orlowicz’s continued discussions with the estate administrators.  Mrs. Orlowicz left at 10:25 PM.

Mrs. Whittaker discussed with the board square footage numbers and dollar values for proposed acquisition of land abutting a town facility.  Mrs. Whittaker was given the directive to pursue discussions with the owners re acreage and if the owners are amenable to the extra square footage needs, and if agreeable, to begin negotiations re purchase price to bring to town meeting.

The board discussed two properties that are due for tax deeding in August 2009.  The board reviewed payment plans as proposed by the owners, and agreed to the same.  The board continued that they could not support a request by one owner to have past taxes reduced to reflect the 2009 value, nor abate interest & penalties.  The board concurred with Mrs. Whittaker’s summation that there is an annual appeal cycle with respect to assessment values which the property owner’s did not avail themselves of and that the Board cannot go “back” to readjust values.  Mrs. Whittaker was requested to pursue an acquisition price based on her conversation with the owner of one of the properties due for deeding.

The board reviewed town counsel’s interpretation of RSA 91-A:3 II (c) with respect to town employees, and agreed to formally release the same to the Recreation Commissioners once they return to regular session.

Mrs. Whittaker was requested by the board to pursue another  acquisition interest from the current owner of land abutting another town building, separate from the item as mentioned above. 

Mr. Gehl inquired if town counsel had had a response from the co-signer of a land agreement.  Mrs.  Whittaker advised that counsel had contacted the other party’s counsel and was expecting a reply shortly.

There being no further business in non-public session, motion Bickford, second Gehl, to return to regular session at 11:10 PM vote 2 – 0.

Respectfully submitted, April Whittaker

